

806 West Main Street Monroe, WA 98272-2198 (360) 794-7400 Fax: (360) 794-4007

www.monroewa.us

September 18, 2015

Nicole Ogden and Patti Hamblet MainVue Homes Henley USA LLC 1110 112th Ave. NE, Suite 202 Bellevue, WA 98004

Dear Ms. Odgen and Ms. Hamblet,

On behalf of the City of Monroe and its Parks & Recreation Department, we would like to express our sincere thanks and appreciation to you and your employees of MainVue Homes for the fine volunteer community service work you accomplished in our Sky River Park and Rotary Field on Thursday, September 17, 2015.

On that day, 14 employees of your company contributed over 70 hours of volunteer service refurbishing the landscaping and pressure washing the facilities at the Monroe Rotary Field, as well as painting the new dugout covers for the ballfields at Sky River Park that both restored and enhanced these areas for the benefit of our community. We deeply appreciate not only the volunteer service of your employees happily working in the rain but also your generous donations of materials, supplies and tools for the service projects. From your initial contact with us to planning of the project with you, Tessa Rowe and Darryl Jacobsen, through the implementation of your hard working volunteers, the results of revitalizing and improving Sky River Park and Rotary Field looks terrific!

Community volunteer projects such as yours build a sense of pride and enjoyment that is important for the health and well-being of our community. Your leadership on this initiative is admirable.

Thank you again for your generosity and support to our community!

Sincerely,

Mark You.

Geoffrey Thomas

Mayor